
ALFRISTON PARISH COUNCIL

Draft Minutes of Finance Committee
Present: Cllr Monteath-Wilson (Chair) Cllr Watkins (Vice Chair), Cllr Daw, Cllr Rabagliati, Cllr Spring and Mrs Suzanna Dry [Clerk & RFO].
One member of the public in attendance. 

The proposed budget for 2024/25 was considered by the Finance Committee at a meeting on Monday 15th January 2024 at 19.00, held in the Alfriston War Memorial Hall.  
1. Chairman’s Welcome.

Cllr Monteath-Wilson welcomed everyone to the meeting and asked everyone to bear with the 

Clerk who was new and on reduced hours.



2. To report back on questions raised at the previous meeting on the budget proposals for 2024/25
Cllr Monteath-Wilson referred to the draft budget, circulated and discussed previously at the Finance Committee meeting held on 5th December 2023. The following outstanding questions from that meeting were addressed:
Cllr Spring queried the employer NI and pension contributions.  Clerk confirmed these were shown under ‘APC Staff Costs’.  There are no employer NI costs as these fall under the threshold for payment.  Pension costs are 3% of salary.
Current APC Staff Costs - the Clerk’s current salary, working 20 hours per week, remains within the proposed budget.  There will be an increase in salary when the Clerk completes the CiLCA training and the annual pay rise due in April (which is decided by the National Joint Council).  These increases will remain within the proposed budget figure for ‘Staff Costs’.  The meeting discussed the cost implications should it be deemed necessary to increase the Clerk’s hours in the future as this could not be fully covered by the proposed budget.  Savings to be looked at from other budget lines and the possibility of using general reserves.
Cllr Spring asked if the new Clerk’s mileage expenses were included in the budget.  Clerk confirmed mileage costs are shown under ‘Other\Misc’.  The Clerk advised that there was no budget for the line ‘Other\Misc’ nor had there been for previous years. It was agreed that in order to keep the precept down this would remain the same and any costs will need to come out of general reserves.
Date for which CIL funds had to be spent -  Clerk advised this money needed to be spent in the 2024/25 financial year, therefore by March 2025.

Cllr Spring asked which budget line broadband and mobile phone costs were allocated.  Clerk confirmed these are under ‘Admin’.  Clerk to look at the costs for both broadband and mobile phone to see if any savings can be made.

Cllr Monteath-Wilson advised that the budget would mean a small  increase of 2.6% in precept.  The budget of £57,836.00 was agreed by those present. A copy will be sent to all Councillors along with a report for them to approve at the APC meeting on Monday 22nd January 2024. 

3. Public questions 
Cllr Neil Parkinson commented that the historical figure for miscellaneous was £1,728.00 divided over the last 2 financial years.   
Cllr Neil Parkinson asked if the Clerks hours needed to be increased to 25 hrs per week, how would this be financed.  Councillors replied this would be a combination of existing budget and general reserves.

The meeting closed at 19.45.
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